



Fran Rak, Chair of Civic Engagement thanked Ray for his visit.





WCC

Ray Chimileski, founder of Operation Chillout, brought us up-todate on progress in all four areas of their work.

We presented Ray and Colonel Ted Sattur with checks totaling \$1,000.



Lisa Rue, WCC member, and Cranbury Board of Education Chair of Finance/Facilities/Operations provided the members with an overview of the Cranbury School referendum which comes up for a vote on





31 Members and 5 Guests were in attendance.

December 14.





Artist rendering of the new Art Museum.

Note: after our guest speaker was unable to appear, member Patty Rice made the presentation. An avid art lover, Patty gave an excellent overview of the new Art Museum that will open in 2024 and encouraged us to enjoy their website to browse their extensive collection online.

Some excerpts:

The last Art Museum was opened in 1966. It was considered so large ...it forced anyone walking across campus to move around it. It was a lovely, welcoming, gentle building which encouraged the love of art, archaeology, learning, experimenting, inspiring and research.

The new facility will be built on the site of the just demolished one only this one will be a whole new concept and double the size of the old buildings. It will be more open, flexible and invite entry by all. The new Museum will be a complex featuring 7 interlocked pavilions welcoming visitors from all directions.

It will be 3 stories tall, have a Grand Hall for lectures, performances and events, indoor and outdoor terraces to accommodate 200 to 2,000 users, classroom spaces and creativity labs. AND... best of all for our lunch loving Arts & Culture department – a rooftop café.



PRINCETON UNIVERSITY ART MUSEUM





Sue Wu, who sponsored new member Annabelle Chen, introduced her to the membership.



President Diana Wiebers inducted our new members and ran a brief business meeting.



New members Maureen Rafferty, Paulette Christie and Annabelle Chen were welcomed to the Club.

Prepackaged snacks and drinks were provided by the Arts & Culture Department.

